Saturn fuel filter location

One of the worst problems that can happen to your Saturn Outlook is a bad fuel filter. When the
filter goes bad, it can limit the amount of fuel that enters the engine. Without fuel, the vehicle
will not run at all. With that in mind, most of the symptoms of a bad fuel filter revolve around the
vehicle stalling out. Fuel filters have been making a rearward progression for the last 50 years,
literally. It looked like a little pill, and it would be quick and easy to replace. This was in the era
of carbureted vehicles. Fuel injection requires higher fuel pressure. Higher fuel pressure meant
that a more robust fuel filter would be required. This meant the fuel filter was no longer left
under the hood. It was put in the steel fuel line, between the gas tank and engine bay. These fuel
filters were more reliable, but they also were tougher to change. Repairing them means getting
under the vehicle and disconnecting steel fittings. The good news is, no matter how old your
Outlook is, the symptoms of a bad fuel filter are universal. And, fuel filters are cheap. Before
taking anything apart, check to see if your engines computer has any trouble codes saved in it.
The engine may throw a P trouble code. Any trouble codes that exist could be a clue.
Sometimes when there is low fuel pressure, you may also get an oxygen sensor related trouble
code as well. The real issue with diagnosing a bad fuel filter is that it resembles many other
vehicular issues in terms of symptoms. Typically, if you are heading up a hill or accelerating the
engine may start to feel like it is just running out of steam. Now, a bad fuel filter can also feel a
heck of a lot like a bad catalytic converter. Both conditions will make the motor feel like it is
running out of wind when you hit the gas. A bad catalytic converter will not feel as jarring. If you
are unsure, check out this article on troubleshooting catalytic converters. If you get P or P
trouble codes with a scanner, it very well may be the catalytic converter causing these
symptoms. One of the best indicators of a clogged fuel filter is going to be that the your Outlook
is difficult to start. If your car is difficult to start, a clogged fuel filter would probably not be the
place to start looking, especially if you are getting no trouble code for fuel pressure or the
oxygen sensors. It could certainly cause the problem though. A fuel pump that is going out is
going to feel the same as a bad fuel filter. This makes telling if you have a bad fuel pump vs bad
fuel filter very challenging. How do you tell them apart? A clogged fuel filter will have high
pressure on its input side and low pressure on its output side. They are both going to cause the
same hesitation at high speed and difficulty starting. The only way to truly tell is to place a fuel
pressure gauge on both sides of the line and get a reading from both. A priming fuel pump
sounds like a high-pitched whine for a few seconds and can be heard with a sharp engine right
after the ignition key is turned, but before the starter is engaged. The symptoms of a bad fuel
pump match a lot of other common problems that can occur in the Saturn Outlook. Testing the
filter and pressure on each side of it are going to be the quickest ways to rule it out. If there is
anything you would like to add, please leave a comment below. Good luck! Hard to Start Engine
One of the best indicators of a clogged fuel filter is going to be that the your Outlook is difficult
to start. These instructions are offered "As Is" and at your own risk. By using these
instructions, tips, procedures, etc. I picked up this Saturn a few days ago and was servicing it to
pass it on to someone else and it had a massive fuel leak. It was pouring out just behind the
drivers side front tire. I pulled the tire and found the fuel line going into the fuel filter loose. I
clipped it on and went on my way. Filled up the tank later that day and the next day, on my way
to a hospital appointment I noticed the gas needle dripping like a rock. It was already down to a
half tank. I was able to pull off the freeway about 2 miles later, to find the line leaking again.
Tried to connect it again and it come lose again about 2 miles later. Long story short, could not
get it to stay together so I picked up another filter assembly after loosing about 11 gallons of
gas 3. It has a date stamp of Oct , so it may have been sitting on their shelf for almost 5 years.
Do people that drive Saturns NOT change their fuel filters? Besides that, the job took me less
than an hour. The hardest part of the job is removing and installing the filter bracket nuts. Open
the hood. Set the parking brake. Jack the car a little at the drivers side front. Remove the hub
cap. Brake the lug nuts lose. Jack the car the rest of the way. Install a jack stand. Put drip pan in
place. Remove the cap from the port that allows you to check the fuel pressure and relieve the
fuel pressure from the system. You may want to use a rag to stop the fuel from spraying
everywhere. Unplug the gas line going into the bottom of the filter, it is located through the
wheel area just inside the engine bay. It has a quick release, you will have to squeeze the top of
the clips to release the connection. Go into the engine bay and unplug the top side of the filter
line. Remove the bolts that hold the bracket. They are just pressed in. Remove the filter, I just
dropped it through the bottom. When installing the new filter, just press the lines in place and
they will click and seal. Attach the top connection to the motor. Route the lines through the filter
bracket. Secure the bracket. Attach the lower supply line. Start the car to make sure you don't
have a leak. It may take a up to 10 seconds to start it has to build up fuel pressure. Remove the
jack stand. Install the wheel and snug the wheel bolts. Lower the car. Tighten torque the wheel
lugs. Install the hub cap. Please leave a tip, see the bottom of this page. End of instructions. I

hope these instructions were helpful to you. Please take a minute and leave me a donation, yes I
do need it. Click Here. Tell a friend about this site:. Fuel Filter Replacement on a Saturn SL2 I
picked up this Saturn a few days ago and was servicing it to pass it on to someone else and it
had a massive fuel leak. Tools Needed : Tire removal tools. Disclaimer: I am not a mechanic.
These instructions are a conglomeration of several other how-to documents, Saturn FSMs, shop
manuals, online postings and other sources of information. These instructions should not be
considered a stand alone document and should be used in conjunction with an FSM, Haynes, or
Chiltons manual. These instructions are in no way authorized, approved, or otherwise condoned
by Saturn Corp. If you render your car undrivable, unsafe, or just plain broken I am in no way
responsible. If you are an idiot, moron or just plain stupid do not attempt this repair.
Introduction: The Saturn S-Series Fuel Filter is rated for , miles and should not need to be
replaced before then unless you use really crappy gas. The fuel pump is located inside the gas
tank and is not a subject of this document. This is a fairly simple repair. On a scale of one to ten
with an oil change being a one, pads and rotors being a three I would rate this maybe a two. The
biggest obstacle to overcome with this repair is locating the actual items on the car. It should
only take aproximately 30 to 45 minutes if you have never done this before and if you go really
slow. The most time consuming part is getting the car up on jack stands. Note this How-To is
for the newer S-Series , older S-Series fuel filters are completely different and located in a
different location. Most of the photos are from a SC2, your vehicle may be slightly different.
Locate the Schrader valve under the hood. Remove the screw on black cap and depress the
valve. Have a rag handy to catch the small amount of fuel that will escape. Your Fuel System is
now depressurized.. Remember to resecure the black cap. Jack up the rear of the car and
support it with jack stands. Make sure the car is high enough for you to comfortably work
underneath it and that it is secure. Don't be the idiot that kills themselves by dropping a car on
your head. They usually don't think it will happen to them either. Lay down under the car and
locate the original fuel filter. It will be on the drivers side just forward of the gas tank. Note the
location of the two bracket retaining bolts and the three fuel lines entering and exiting the filter.
I found it easiest to remove the two bolts holding the bracket first. Note, these bolts have been
under your car exposed to rain, snow, salt and other nasty stuff for probably , miles if not
longer. It is very likely that they will be rusted in place. These are very skinny bolts and will
break off easily. Also note that the brake line may be in the way making it difficult to use a
socket in this location. After you have removed the bolts disconnect the fuel lines. These
connectors are a two part system requiring you to squeeze the inner plastic clip and pull the
line. Be careful, while the system is no longer pressurized the filter is still full of fuel, quite a bit
of it. Don't lay down directly under the filter when disconnecting the lines or you will get a face
full of fuel. Have your drip pan ready to catch whatever pours out. Insert the new filter into the
new bracket and attach the new clips. If you bought an OEM filter it should come with the
bracket and clips. If you didn't buy an OEM filter good luck getting the old filter out of the
bracket. Slide the bracket and filter into place and attach the fuel lines. Reinstall the bolts that
hold the bracket in place. Turn your ignition key to the RUN position and hold it a few seconds,
you should be able to hear the fuel pump repressurize the fuel system and fill the new filter full
of fuel. Start the car. If the car doesn't immediately turn over you may need to slightly depress
the gas pedal. Permision is hereby granted to republish and distribute this document provide
that no changes are made. This includes but is not limited to the introduction, disclaimer and
URLs. Remove the fuse for the Fuel Pump. It is located in the passenger fuse box. Start the car
and let it idle until it stalls. Lower the car. Reinstall the fuel filter fuse. Check for leaks. Go for a
short test drive and check for leaks again. You have changed your fuel filter! One day, your car
may break down and you won't be able to afford to hire a mechanic, so what do you do You
don't need any advanced training to perform repairs and simple maintenance on your
automobile, but you may need a few tools. Invest in the basic tools and you'll be prepared for
just about any car malfunction you can think of. These tutorials will help get you on your way,
as long as your willing. This video will show you how to replace the fuel filter in a Saturn
S-Series car. The first thing you want to do is remove the fuel pump fuse, which is located
inside the vehicle. Next start up the car until in drains all of the fuel out of the system, so you
can remove your old fuel filter in your Saturn. Keep watching to get the rest of the procedure.
Want to master Microsoft Excel and take your work-from-home job prospects to the next level?
Jump-start your career with our Premium A-to-Z Microsoft Excel Training Bundle from the new
Gadget Hacks Shop and get lifetime access to more than 40 hours of Basic to Advanced
instruction on functions, formula, tools, and more. Please enable JavaScript to watch this video.
Sign Up. Share Your Thoughts Click to share your thoughts. Hot Latest. What is the process for
changing the fuel filter on a SC2? Re: fuel filter replacement. II after raising front drivers side of
car safely way up in air disconnect the fuel feed pipe from the filter from below [its mounted on

frame rail] -Some do this from above engine compartment -Some remove the front drivers side
wheel for access. A 10mm nutdriver will almost fit from both the engine compartment and
bottom. If you save these used speednuts , they can be used to refasten the fueline group to the
underbody studs since these latter may have been rendered corrosive dust by their removal. IV
Now pull the filter bracket off the framerail studs. When you get the clip off , remove the filter
tube, and carefully remove the filter assembly , being mindful that it needs be replaced with the
new one in proper orientation. On models, the fuel filter and fuel pressure regulator are one
integral component of the new returnless fuel injection system, and is located underneath the
vehicle at the forward edge of the left side of the fuel tank. The filter should be serviced
according to the Maintenance Intervals Chart at the end of this section. Remove the fresh air
intake hose from the camshaft or rocker cover and remove the air inlet tube. Properly relieve the
fuel system pressure as follows: Remove the air cleaner or air intake duct, as applicable. Wrap a
shop rag around the fuel test port fitting at the lower rear of the engine, remove the cap and
connect pressure gauge tool SAE or equivalent. Install the bleed hose into an approved
container and open the valve to bleed the system pressure. After the system pressure is bled,
remove the gauge from the pressure test port and recap it. Clean the female end of the quick
connect fitting by spraying it with penetrating oil, then detach the large underhood fuel line
connection located near the intake manifold support brace on the left side of the vehicle using
the tool supplied with the replacement filter, SAE or equivalent. Raise and support the vehicle
safely. Disengage the quick connect fitting at the fuel filter inlet rear of the filter by pinching the
2 plastic tangs together and pulling on the supply line. Loosen the fuel filter band clamp nut, but
do not completely remove. Carefully push or pull the filter out of the assembly and discard the
filter in an appropriate container. To install: If the band clamp was removed, clip the fuel return
and vapor lines in place and install 2 new band clamp nuts. Make sure all lines are in place and
will not interfere with or be damaged by filter installation, then tighten the bracket nuts to 27
inch lbs. Clean the female end of the filter inlet quick connect fitting by holding the line facing
downward and spraying penetrating oil up into the fitting. Be careful not to bend or kink the line.
If not already installed, insert a new snap lock retainer into the female end of the filter inlet quick
connect fitting. Route the filter' nylon outlet line through the band clamp and insert the filter far
enough into the band clamp to connect the outlet line to the engine's fuel line attachment.
Lubricate the male end of the connector with clean engine oil, snap the connector together and
pull on the line to verify proper fitting. Lubricate the male end of the fuel supply line with clean
engine oil. Snap the line into the fuel filter and pull back to verify that the fitting is secure.
Tighten the band clamp nut to 89 inch lbs. Lower the vehicle and install the air cleaner or intake
duct, as applicable. Connect the air inlet tube and fresh air hose. Connect the negative battery
cable, then prime the fuel system as follows: Turn the ignition ON for 5 seconds and then OFF
for 10 seconds. Crank the engine until it starts. If it does not start, repeat Steps a-c. Run the
engine and check for leaks. Find More Posts by eRic 02sc2. A disconnect battery B
depressurize C remove old filter D replace with new filter E reconnect battery. Youll look at it
and do it and then youll feel like an expert fuel filter replacement man or woman, idk. A less
messy way to de-pressurize is to pull the fuel pump relay or fuse and then start the car. It'll only
run for a few seconds, and when it stalls, most of the fuel pressure in the rail is gone. I've
always done this, and assumed everybody else did it as well. Find More Posts by
spencerforhire. Originally Posted by TomM MikeNW's Photos. Not a hard job, at least on my SL,
a little clumsy though. I used an aftermarket filter might have been a NAPA and it didn't fit quite
right, had some trouble there but it works. Will Munny: We all got it coming, kid. If you have
ABS, take out the battery to make arm room.. The proper way to fix a S-Series automatic is to
replace it with a 5spd O:. DIYguy's Photos. Or do a relatively simple filter mod and it becomes
very easy and fast to change the next time and much cheaper. I have experienced absolutely no
problems using this mod. Try this link. No worries. How do you get the fuel line out of the clamp
that is below the throttle body? Two lines in a rubber piece. It's a 10 mile long 8mm or 10mm
head bolt. Originally Posted by fetchitfido. The bolt needs to be maybe 1. I had the bolt out but
was tripping on how to release the lines. It was easier than I made it. Just pops loose at rear of
rubber piece to open. I was getting the cutting torch out. That is way more of a PITA than it
should be. In the blind, way down behind the mayonnaise, and integrated pipe routing in mount,
which you can't see and are also behind the thing that's behind the mayonnaise. Idiotic design!
Anyway, new filter is in and ops checked. Probably 20 more horsepower now! RobertGary1's
Photos. I've always done it from the top. No need to jack up the car. I am sure it can be done
and indeed a bit of it must be. It's still in a goofy place. Almost purposely placed to be
frustrating and visually hard to see what's going on. I had to check my brakes, LCA, etc anyway
so went in wheel well. Thankfully the Purolator unit fit well and didn't have any leak issues. All
times are GMT The time now is PM. Contact Us - SaturnFans. User Name. Remember Me? Mark

Forums Read. Thread Tools. Find More Posts by luckyslim. Find More Posts by TomM
Professional Driver. Visit eRic 02sc2's homepage! Find More Posts by tarsun. Re: fuel filter
replacement A less messy way to de-pressurize is to pull the fuel pump relay or fuse and then
start the car. Visit spencerforhire's homepage! Re: fuel filter replacement Not a
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hard job, at least on my SL, a little clumsy though. Find More Posts by fetchitfido. Re: fuel filter
replacement Or do a relatively simple filter mod and it becomes very easy and fast to change
the next time and much cheaper. Re: fuel filter replacement How do you get the fuel line out of
the clamp that is below the throttle body? Find More Posts by Bildo Baggins. Re: fuel filter
replacement It's a 10 mile long 8mm or 10mm head bolt. Re: fuel filter replacement Quote:
Originally Posted by fetchitfido It's a 10 mile long 8mm or 10mm head bolt. Find More Posts by
trottida. Re: fuel filter replacement The bolt needs to be maybe 1. Re: fuel filter replacement I
had the bolt out but was tripping on how to release the lines. Re: fuel filter replacement I've
always done it from the top. Find More Posts by RobertGary1. Re: fuel filter replacement I am
sure it can be done and indeed a bit of it must be. Digg del. Posting Rules. Similar Threads. Fuel
Filter Replacement. Fuel filter replacement.

